WAIPU COVE RESERVE BOARD

AGM Minutes
Sun 24th August 2014 11am Waipu Surf Lifesaving Club Rooms 

Waipu Cove
PRESENT: Linde Judd (Chairperson), A. McCulloch (Secretary), P.Baker, R.King, R. Pullan, E.Walker (Minutes Secretary)
ATTENDING: K Baker, D Auld, A. Trist, L. Trist, R. Stolwerk, C. McCulloch, I. Godfrey, L. Vague, S. Vague, G. Stephens
APOLOGIES: Nil 

MINUTES OF THE LAST AGM MEETING Sun 25th August 2013 – Minutes of the last meeting as circulated and published  






A. McCulloch/ P. Baker carried.
MATTERS ARISING: Nil
Chairperson report for the year ended 30th June 2014 (Read by L Judd)
24th August 2014
The last year has been a year of substantial decision making by the board. With the aid of the Management plan and a vision of where the Camp and Reserve are headed decision making has become easier for us. I would like to thank my fellow board members for their support during the year and for the space they have been able to give the managers to achieve under their direction. This has been possible with new controls and systems that have been set up by management to better report to the board on its operations.
Thankyou to Angus for the work he does as secretary.

The Board has worked well together with much debate on the important issues and less emphasis on issues as these have reduced over the last few years. During the year John Henderson resigned from the Board and we wished him well and thanked him for his valuable contribution. We have previously advertised for new board members and will continue to encourage suitably qualified persons to advise the Department of Conservation of their interest in board membership.

I will not repeat the items referred to in the managers’ report but would instead like to thank Anton and Lucy for continuing improvements around the camp and the reserve. The board has fully supported the managers and we are very pleased that camp morale continues to be high with staff assisting campers to have a more relaxed and enjoyable experience. 

The Board continues to maintain close working relationships with District Council, Department of Conservation and the Northern Regional Council. Our relationship with the Waipu Cove Surf Lifesaving Club goes from strength to strength. It includes giving the Club representation by reporting to the board monthly on their activity and our Board receiving invitation to the Club’s AGM and we have a copy of their President’s report available at our AGM. My thanks go to Rick Stolwerk who keeps our relationship with the club active. The Board recognises that the club provides an important service to our campers every summer and believes that because of this, contributions to the equipment used by the surf club is appropriate.

The board’s current objectives include:

· increasing the range of camp users, 

· foreshore re-nourishment, 

· legislative compliance, 

· Systems development, 

· exploiting opportunities for partnerships with other organisations, 

· north block refurbishment (now complete), 

· shed development and, 

· new self-contained cabins. 

Continuous improvement has been the theme and will continue to the point where any additional development would be detrimental to the “family” camping holiday experience.

Looking at the unaudited accounts for the year ended 2014 the Board has managed to achieve a surplus of $214,000, an improvement on the previous year of $118,000. Our net assets have increased from $2.7 million to $2.9 million and will increase further with the completion of the new shed which is currently under construction. Both of our loans are now fully paid off and we are still in a good cash balance position. Our revenue has been bolstered by additional casual sites fees where we are managing to attract out of season campers and this is being further explored in terms of corporate packages.  The surf club bunk rooms that we manage on behalf of the surf club has also assisted our revenue results.

The Board has received back audited accounts for the years 2009 and 2010 with promises from the auditors that they will try to bring the rest of the accounts up to date as soon as possible but at least within the next couple of months. It was hoped that they might be up to date for the AGM but that did not happen. Any recommendations made by the auditors are acted upon as soon as they have been identified and the auditors are comfortable with the progress made by the board in improving our legislative compliance with new system and documentation controls and policy and procedures. The Board appreciates the work undertaken by Audit New Zealand in undertaking our annual audits of accounts.

The Board continues to welcome all users of the camp and recreation reserve and we continue to look at ways of improving the experience of a mix of users so that everyone can enjoy our terrific facilities with fun and in harmony.

Linde Judd

Chairperson

Waipu Cove Reserves Board
Moved that the Chairperson’s report be received and accepted 

A. McCulloch/ P. Baker – carried
AGM Managers report, August 2014 (Read by L. Judd)
Another busy year has been and gone, and we are approaching the beginning of our third summer managing Camp Waipu Cove. Plenty has happened over the last twelve months, with even more projects planned for the coming year. Using our business plan and the management plan as a framework, we have completed a number of important projects. 

Projects completed in the last 12 months include: 

· The upgrade of casual facilities in the ablution blocks, such as providing utensils for cooking, ovens, and additional microwaves and hobs

· Drainage work has been carried out on a number of sites that were prone to flooding 

· Acquisition of the “Cove Bach” - this was converted from an ASH Leisurebuilt to casual, cabin-style accommodation 

· The “Bunkhouse” project - which involved working with the Waipu Cove Surf Lifesaving Club, to turn the former ladies quarters into backpacker-style accommodation. We were nominated for an innovation award at the Surf Lifesaving NZ Northern Region annual awards for this 

· Greywater connections will be run in September for all annual sites to connect into

· Extensive work has occurred on the dunes, including scraping back the dunes to the left of surf club, planting, and fencing

· New electric BBQ installed down on the reserve

Earlier this year we engaged the services of Dr David Bergin (who is an expert in the field of coastal/native landscaping) and Paul Quinlan (a landscape architect) to devise a comprehensive long-term landscaping plan. This is in accordance with the current reserve board management plan. This plan is currently being put together, and we will hopefully have the final copy by the end of October 2014. We can then set about implementing the plan in its various stages. It will include plenty of native and exotic plants, with the aim of providing shelter from sun and wind, improve separation of uses within the reserve, and to give aesthetic appeal.

As per our business plan, we have continued to focus on sales and marketing tactics for growing the shoulder and winter season. We have made some gains here by targeting local businesses with corporate packages, and offering a “Stay 3, pay 2” promotion via the local I-Sites. We have advertised the same promotion on our website. A school camp brochure was produced in conjunction with the surf club, which has been emailed out to 2,500 schools in the Auckland/Northland region. The aim of this is to gain more school/ group bookings over the shoulder season.

We are continuing to increase our online presence by appearing on more third-party booking sites (the most recent being bookings.com) which has resulted in a large number of cabin bookings. This year, we also received a certificate of excellence from Trip Advisor which is only awarded to businesses that consistently demonstrate a commitment to hospitality excellence. To be eligible for the award you must maintain an overall rating of at least 4 out of 5, as reviewed by travellers, and there must be a certain volume of reviews to qualify. This is great marketing tool for us to have, as the certificate of excellence is displayed on our Trip Advisor review page for potential customers to see, and we have a link to this on our website booking engine. When we ask many new customers what made them decide to stay Camp Waipu Cove, many say its due in part to our positive Trip Advisor reviews.

This year we implemented a new Christmas booking procedure, with the aim of streamlining and simplifying the process for both us, and our customers. This change allowed all those booked over the Christmas holiday period (not just those arriving in late Dec/early Jan) the option of rebooking the same site for the same dates for the following year - either on departure, or up until the 28th February. The date general bookings opened changed from 1st April, to 1st March. This system has worked really well, as it meant campers didn’t have to wait until the 1st of April to rebook, plus it cut down on what used to be literally hundreds of phone calls the day general bookings opened.

Before the summer season commences, there are several more projects that will be completed, including:

· The shed development and all-weather room, with  purpose built fish-filleting area and screened off rubbish and recycling area

· Additional playground equipment installed

· New washers and dryers for the middle ablutions block 

· Additional tent sites 32,33 & 34

Currently we are unable to keep up with the demand for self-contained cabins, which are popular year-round. So, after the busy summer season of 2014/2015 has ended, work will begin on two new self-contained cabins down the south end of the camp. 

There will be a number of other projects that will be completed in 2015, all with the aim of enhancing and improving our guest’s experience at Camp Waipu Cove.

Kind regards,

Anton & Lucy Trist

Financial Report 2013/2014 to Year end June 2014
Total revenue: $1,036,608 up $92k on last year
Total expenses: $838,314 in line with last year

Total Surplus/deficit: $198,294 surplus, up $93 on last year (on June figures)
A very pleasing financial result achieving an extra $92k in revenue on last year and an additional surplus of $93k up on LY (total surplus $198k). Revenue’s which were up on LY Self-contained cabins up 19%, Casual site fee’s up 14%. Decreases on LY were “ASH extra campers” down 27% and “interest income” down 25%. Overall we achieved an increase year on year in revenue of 10% and expense difference of 0%.

Expenses: it was pleasing to have a saving in wages of $10k on LY even with the large increase in operational revenue’s generated through the Cove Bach and Bunk rooms. Depreciation was up $25k on LY as there have been a number of new assets which have incurred higher depreciation in years one and two.

Moved that report be accepted 





L. Judd/ R. King - carried
Election of Officers

The Chairperson (L. Judd) stepped down from the Chair. 
The Secretary called for nominations for Chairperson.
P. Baker nominated L Judd as the Chairperson, R. King seconded this. Carried
The Chairperson assumed the Chair.
Nominations were called for position of Secretary
R. King nominated A McCulloch as the Secretary, R. Pullan seconded this. Carried.
GENERAL BUSINESS:

D. Auld expressed her concern over the easement at the North end of Waipu Cove, saying that it hasn’t been cleaned out in years and is blocked up. Anton Trist will follow this up with the council.
AGM CLOSED 11.16 am
Information also available on www.campwaipucove.com Reserve Board and Events.

Board can be emailed direct at waipucovereserveboard@gmail.com 


